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Dean Quick suggested to the council a fundamental change in the review process for University Ph.D. 
and Mustang fellowships.  Dean Quick explained that the Mustang Fellowship is a diversity fellowship 
that provides a full $30,000 stipend per year for up to five years, and that nominees are expected to 
write a statement as to why he or she brings diversity to that program.  Dean Quick noted that these 
rationales may be different for each program.  Dean Quick said that are meant to increase diversity at 
the graduate level—SMU has been successful in increasing diversity at the undergraduate level, but this 
remains a challenge at the graduate level.  Dean Quick said that the nominations are currently due in 
early February, and are then reviewed by the URC.   

Dean Quick said that, looking forward, he feels that the Graduate Council should ha
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MacFarlane also expressed concerns about the Mustang fellowship.  He said that the
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Postdoctoral Appointments: 


